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SPECIAL NOTE: This review is based on the proposed application’s conformance or lack thereof to the 
Rocky Fork-Blacklick Accord.  Nothing noted in this review is intended to speak to the application’s 
conformance with other city zoning requirements and policies. 
 

THE ROCKY FORK-BLACKLICK ACCORD 
STAFF REPORT 

September 20, 2012 
 
6127 Harlem Road    
Review and Action regarding a Columbus rezoning application to develop 5.2 acres 
located near the northwest corner of Harlem and Warner Roads.  
   
Request: Rezone from PUD 4 (Planned Residential) to LI (Limited Institutional) 
Proposed Use:  Senior residential facility    
Applicant:  Otterbein Skilled Nursing and Rehab Neighborhood 

  
INTRODUCTION/PROPOSAL SUMMARY: 
The 5.2 acre property is located on the west side of Harlem Road just north of Warner 
Road. The site was zoned PUD in 2011 to accommodate 11 single family lots. No 
development has taken place at the site since then.  
 
The proposed application includes five single story houses served by a private internal 
driveway, in a configuration similar to that of the current PUD site plan. There are no 
attached or detached garages.  Each house includes common living and kitchen/dining 
area and resident rooms.  Each house will accommodate ten residents and a combination 
of medical and housekeeping staff. 
 
The setback on Harlem road is 50’. The setbacks from north and south are 25’ and 
setback from west is 50’. Open space is in the form of the setback along Harlem, central 
gazebo area and setbacks along all other sides. (48% total open space). 
 
A sidewalk is proposed along Harlem Road. Another sidewalk loops around the private 
driveway. Visitor/ staff parking is provided on two lots at the northwest and southwest 
portions of the site. 
 
Existing trees along western edge of the property will be preserved. 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
The Accord designates this site as Village Residential. Existing uses in the area include 
single-family to the west, north and south as well as multi-family to the east.  Single-
family residential at up to two units per acre is the recommended land use for this district, 
however there is precedent for higher density as reflected by the attached condominium 
development immediately to the east. Guidelines for the Village Residential district also 
include a maximum building height of two and one-half stories and minimum setback of 
30 feet.  
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STAFF COMMENTS: 
 
The proposed facility is unlike other retirement or assisted living facilities in scale and 
operation, with a site plan more similar to a small subdivision than an institutional use.  
Staff considers the project’s scale, elevations, landscaping and signage to be compatible 
with the surrounding area and accord standards.  
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